COUNCIL PRESIDENT
JOHN J. LOMBARDI
48 GROVE STREET
PROVIDENCE, RI 02909
Res: 273-6585
Office: 521-8400
Ward13@providenceri.com

ity of Jrosidence, Rhyode Jslamd

February 14, 2003

Mr. Michael R. Clement
City Clerk

25 Dorrance Street
Providence, RI 02903

Re: Appointments to Sub-committee on On-Street Parking
Dear Mr. Clement:

I hereby request the establishment of a Subcommittee of the Committee on Ordinances to Study
Limited On-Street Permit Parking (the On-Street Permit Parking Subcommittee), and hereby
submit the following names as members:

1. Councilman Patrick K. Butler
2. Councilman David Segal
3. Councilwoman Rita M. Williams - .

Please place this matter on the docket for the next city council meeting on February 20, 2003.
Thank you.

Sincerely,

- ; ; % ) S : b &,/é'
. John J. Lombardi
Council President
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